
GEORGIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
Board Meeting  

February 29, 2008 
The Board Meeting for the Georgia Board of Dentistry was held via teleconference on Friday, 
February 29, 2008 at the Professional Licensing Boards, 237 Coliseum Drive, Macon, Georgia. 
 
The following Board members were 
present: 
 

Others Present:  

            
Dr. Clyde Andrews, DDS - President 
Dr. Becky Carlon, DDS 
Dr. Clark Carroll, DMD  
Dr. Steve Holcomb, DMD 
Dr. Logan Nalley, DMD 
Dr. Barry Stacey, DMD 
 

 
Anita Martin, Executive Director 
Eva Holmes, Board Secretary 
Janet Wray, Sr. Attorney General 
Julie Fisher, Staff Attorney 
Jason Jones, OIG Agent 
Andy Garner, OIG Agent 
 

 
An emergency meeting was held in compliance with OCGA 50-14-1(d) – based upon 
recommendation of the members of the board’s investigative committee regarding the possibility 
of imminent harm to the public.  
 
Dr. Andrews established that a quorum was present and the meeting that was scheduled to 
begin at 1:00 p.m., was called to order at 1:03 p.m. 

 
Executive Session -  
Dr. Holcomb made a motion, Dr. Nalley seconded and the Board voted to enter into Executive 
Session in accordance with O.C.G.A §43-1-19(h)(2) to deliberate on enforcement matters and to 
receive information on investigative reports.  Voting in favor of the motion were those present 
who included Drs. Carroll, Carlon, and Stacey.  The Board concluded Executive Session in 
order to vote on these matters and continue with the public session. 
 
Discussion of DENT060339 & DENT080206 – The board recommended an OMPE for hand-
service within 72 hours.  Follow-up on the infection control will be conducted; if warranted, 
refer to AG’s office for additional Summary Suspension. 
 
Dr. Holcomb motioned, Dr. Carlon seconded and the Board voted to approve the 
recommendations made in the Executive Session: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 1:28 
p.m. 
 
Minutes recorded by:   Eva Holmes, Board Secretary 
 
Minutes reviewed and edited by:  Anita O. Martin, Executive Director 
 
These minutes were signed and approved on April 18, 2008. 
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